
What We are 
Learning

Language Arts: We learned about 
the AI and AY sound and when to 
use each (ai in the middle of a 
word, ay at the end). We also 
learned how to change y to i 
when adding an ending like -er or 
-est.

Math: We continued practicing 
sums of 10 this week. Like double 
facts, having these facts 
memorized will help students as 
they progress to more difficult 
concepts. We also worked on 
counting by 100s and making 
congruent shapes. 

Science: We focused on sound 
this week and learned how to 
change pitch (things that are 
short are high, and long is low). 
We also learned how people used 
sound to communicate with 
morse code. 

Religion: We are still in our unit 
about prayer and are talking 
about why and how we pray as 
well a going over the meaning of 
some commonly memorized 
prayers. 

Announcements 
We are already at the end of the 
3rd quarter! It’s a great time to 
check in with our progress so far 
this year. Report cards will be 
coming home on March 29th. 
Please sign and return (you can 
keep any additional papers in the 
envelope if you wish).  There are 
no conferences this quarter, but I 
am always available if you have 
questions or concerns. 

Important Dates

March 22nd- end of 3rd quarter

March 23rd- Luck of the Irish fun run 
and dinner!!

March 25th-26th- NO SCHOOL

March 29th- Report cards go home

March 22nd, 2019

Mrs. Nissen’s 
Classroom Connection

Contact Info
E-mail: 
alyssa.nissen@johnirelandschool.org
Phone: (507)-931-2810 ext: 138
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